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The Bettie Town Glen Prosen Challenge
The English Setter Club would like to inform you of a very special event that is due to take place on 13th August 2016 in memory of our Late President Mrs. Bettie Town which will be hosted on Glen Prosen Estate in the Angus Glens, Scotland.

We have invited the The Pointer Club, The Gordon Setter Field Trial Society and the Irish Setter Association to each select a team of 6 dogs from their respective breeds to compete with the English Setter Club in a special one off Field Trial (licensed by the KC).  It will be up to each Breed Club to select their own team, however we have restricted each handler to a maximum of two dogs each.  We are delighted to say that each Breed Club has accepted the invitation.  

Glen Prosen Estate is a truly magnificent estate and has been a flag bearer for shooting over Setters and Pointer for a great number of years.  The English Setter Club is truly honored that the estate is willing to host such a wonderful tribute to 
Mrs Town.  The Head Gamekeeper/Estate manager, along with his team has a wealth of knowledge and understanding about our sport and everyone on the estate is looking forward to the event.

In Field Trials we test the dogs as closely as possible to replicate a shooting day.  The English Setter Club feels strongly that Setter/Pointer Field Trials do a good job at keeping shooting traditions at the heart of our judging.  However, due to the fact that we do not shoot game at our trials, there is always an element that is missing. This event will be different! It will be a real shooting day and game will be shot so dogs will not only be tested for steadiness on the wing, but also on fall.  The gamekeepers from the estate will be there with their dogs for the picking up.  Stamina will also play a major factor as each dog will have to run for a minimum of 15 minutes (this will not include time taken up for retrieving).  Some dogs will also be expected to work downwind beats.

There will be a team of 4 experienced guns whom have all shot over Setters & Pointers on several occasions before and whom all share with us a genuine love of our sport.  The guns will also have some input in the judging.  As these are experienced guns they will be able to demonstrate, where possible, ‘selective shooting’, which means picking out old or weak looking birds from coveys.   

We are delighted to say that we have two of our most experienced Setter/Pointer men, in both the world of shooting and Field Trials, judging the event; Mr Colin Organ and Mr Wilson Young.
The day will obviously be a competition, a competition which will be taken very seriously by all 4 breeds but yet will be carried out in a way to showcase what our sport does.  For this reason we will aim to make the event high profile and journalists from shooting and country press will be invited to attend.  There can be no more of fitting tribute to
‘Mrs Town’ than to raise the profile of the sport she so loved.

More information will be posted on our web site www.englishsetterclub.co.uk in due course.   
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